Dear Parents,

It is time to register for the Newell Community Club Summer Swimming Program. The Newell group is scheduled for a 2-week session July 10th-20th with lessons Monday through Thursday at 11:00 a.m. to 11:50 a.m. A chaperoned bus will pick up swimmers at Newell MS at 10:15 a.m. and return at 12:55 p.m. The bus will also stop to pick up kids at the Nisland Mall at 10:20 a.m. and drop off there at 12:40 p.m.

Julie Larson and another volunteer chaperone will accompany the Newell group to swimming lessons each day. Please let me know if you would be interested in volunteering to be a chaperone on the bus. Please text or call Julie at 605-515-0478 or Tracy Larson at 605-237-2301, if your child will not be riding the bus or will be picked up at the Community Center as well as if you have any questions, concerns, or problems.

Kids in the Quackers, 3-4 year old group, must have a parent/guardian with them on the bus and poolside (not in the water).

This year the cost of swimming lessons is \$39.00 per child. Sign and return a completed registration form along with payment of \$39.00 for each child participating to the Elem/MS office by May 25, 2023. Please make checks payable to NEWELL COMMUNITY CLUB.

The Belle Fourche Rec Center has open swim on Tuesdays from 1:00-3:30 p.m. This cost is not included in the price for swimming lessons. The cost is \$2.75 per time if there are 10 or more swimmers and \$3.25 if there are less than 10 swimmers. Transportation will not be provided for this option. The bus will leave after swimming lessons are finished and if the students wish to stay for open swim, the parents must provide transportation home, as well as communicate to Julie that the student will be staying at the Rec Center.

I have included a copy of the 2022 swim levels completed by students.

One chaperone will be needed each day. Please contact Shannon at 456-0102 if you will be able to help out as a chaperone.

Please thank the Newell Community Club for coordinating this opportunity and the Newell School for providing the bus and fuel.

Thank you,

Shannon Dirk

cc: Andrew Fergen, Superintendent

Steve Schoenfish, Activity Director

Karen Jensen, Newell Community Club